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Providence, RI  02908


























							     April 28, 2004





Ms Luly Massaro, Commission Clerk


Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission


89 Jefferson Boulevard


Warwick, RI 02888





Dear Ms Massaro,





The Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Plan includes over fifty options that the State can take to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and reap related economic and environmental benefits.  Two significant options focus on promoting distributed generation largely in the form of on-site combined heat and power (“CHP” or cogeneration) installations.  Our studies document that CHP systems can lower total life-cycle energy costs and environmental emissions, compared with the conventional alternative whereby facilities take electricity from the system grid, while separately producing their thermal energy on-site.  CHP installations can increase efficiency from about 49% for conventional electrical and steam generation to about 83% for onsite cogeneration.  This reduces emissions of greenhouse gases and other air pollutants.  Therefore, we are interested in promoting CHP development.





But the current commercial market for on-site CHP in the State is poor, due to several barriers.  In an effort to break through these barriers, the GHG Stakeholder Process has already forwarded a recommendation to the Department of Environmental Management that it streamline its environmental permitting requirements for CHP installations.  DEM intends to open up a rulemaking process shortly to do this.





Other barriers identified in the RI GHG process for CHP investors include the charges for back-up electric power to which facilities are subject.  In this regard, we understand the Public Utilities Commission will soon open a docket that will include this issue.  We ask that the Commission take into consideration the statewide interest in promoting combined heat and power installations due to increased energy efficiency and reduced pollution.





Please include this letter in the docket on any back-up rate cases. For questions regarding this letter, please contact the RI GHG Facilitator:





Dr. Jonathan Raab


Raab Associates, Ltd.


617.350.5544


raab@raabassociates.org





Sincerely,





RI GHG STAKEHOLDERS





cc:	Douglas Hartley, Division of Public Utilities


	Cindy Wilson, Division of Public Utilities























Stakeholder Members





Associated Builders and Contractors


Audubon Society of Rhode Island


Brown University


Business Roundtable


Conservation Law Foundation


Department of Administration


Narragansett Electric


Nat. Fed’n of Independent Businesses


New England Gas Company


Northern RI Chamber of Commerce


Oil Heat Institute of RI


Providence Chamber of Commerce


RI Dept. of Environmental Management


RI Dept. of Transportation


RI Economic Development Corporation


RI League of Cities and Towns


RI Petroleum Institute


RI Public Interest Research Group


RI Public Transit Authority


RI Public Utilities and Carriers


RI Society of Environmental Professionals


RI State Energy Office


RI Statewide Planning


Save The Bay


Sierra Club


Sustainability Coalition


The Energy Council of Rhode Island


University of Rhode Island
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